
Harvest Service
We held a lovely harvest festival on Wednesday this week at St Giles’ Church. A fantastic effort from
all the children with great singing and presentations. A special thank you to Father Graham for
leading the service. For those of you who haven’t met him yet, Graham is a retired vicar who lives in
the village; we are looking forward to inviting him again for Christmas carols in December. There were
so many kind donations of produce, which has all been taken to the Fair Frome food bank. Thank you
to all of the children and their families for these contributions.

Parent Consultations
Parents’ evening is booked for Wednesday 6th November and the sign up sheets for this will be
available on the playground at the end of the school day every day from Monday afternoon (or in the
office if it is raining). If you do not collect your child, please email us from Monday and we will find a
10-minute slot for you. This is a really good opportunity to catch up with your child’s teacher about how
the new school year has started. If you are unable to attend on that date, please email us and we will
find a different day/time. With the current absence of Mrs Ball, we would ask parents to sign up and
should a face to face meeting not be possible, we would then look at either a virtual meeting or
rearrange for slightly later in the term.

Starling Class
We would like to update you on Mrs Ball’s absence and the provision in Starling Class. We are very
grateful for the members of staff and our supply teachers for standing in over the last few weeks
around their other commitments, but are aware that there hasn’t been a settled structure for the class.
We have employed a different supply teacher, Miss Laidler, who will be covering the absence which will
be at least up to half term. Mrs Bollin will continue to teach on Fridays and there will still be Wren
Woods sessions on Thursday afternoons. Mrs Ball is still in a lot of pain and we are in daily contact with
her. I know you will join me in passing on best wishes for her and hope that she is well again soon.

Mr Turull



News from the Classrooms

The children in Robin Class have been very busy this week! They have
planted and washed vegetables, practised lots of different Autumn songs
and taken part in their very first Harvest Festival! The children noticed the
stained glass windows in the church, so they have had a go at colouring
their own in. We have been reading The Little Red Hen and the children
have worked together to bake their own bread.

This week we explored our sense of taste, we had lots of fun on a tasting
session for something sweet, sour, bitter and salty.
We also celebrated the Harvest festival, the children made amazing
seasonal crowns, artwork and sang beautifully in church.

We drew pictures of our favourite harvest fruit and vegetables using oil
pastels for our harvest art creations! Year two made harvest baskets and
year 3 made harvest wreaths - they looked amazing!

This week in Goldfinch class we have moved on to the new maths module
of addition and subtraction. We have been using manipulatives and place
value charts to help us.

This week in Swallows we have been making collagraph printing plates.
First we had to test different materials to see which prints and patterns we
liked. Then we glued the materials we liked on to cardboard to make
different patterns and textures. The pasta, cheerios and rice seemed to be
the favourite textures. Next week we will use these to print a background
for our art work inspired by Teis Albers.




